
District 9 GSR Business Meeting 

January 3, 2010 
 

La Von called the meeting to order at 6:30 with the Serenity Prayer 

 

District Officers Present: DCM—La Von L.  Alt. DCM—Dawn B.  Treas/Act Sec—Gene A. 
Sec: Laurie was ill.  

Guests: Sam W., Bill L., Joy, and Mike. 

Minutes of December were approved as corrected and changes have been made to the minutes published 
on the website.  

Phil W gave his final Treasurer’s Report. A motion to accept passed and Phil was thanked for his service. 

Gene reported receipts of 168.50 deposited from the New Years party. The District has been asked to 
furnish a case of Big Books to the Treatment Center. 

 

GSRs: Shernie W: M/W VA: Going well, fair attendance. 

Wally F: Tues. Prms: Group attendance 13 low to 25. Lots of early recovery.. 
Carlos: F of BW: Small groups, need to build home group. 

Sherry: SBB: All meetings going well, 1 BD- La Von-25 years. 

Earl: Sun 12X12: 7 to 12 attending weekly. Meetings going good. 
Jim J: TOF: Attendance has been 12 to 14, good discussions. 

Dave K: M-F PP: large attendance, good discussions. 

Dawn B: EB: Meets daily; 7 to 14 in attendance; meetings going well. 
Gene A: SMEO: Attendance  from 20 to 25, good participation. Need a GSR. 

  

Committee Reports: 

Activities-Sherry: Good New Year’s Party 
Answering Service-Dyan gave her final report. One member seems to be abusing the system by calling 

late at night, just wanting to talk, but not willing to seek help. Bill L. volunteered to chair the Answering 

Service and was appointed by the GSRs.  
Corrections: Don asked for continued help for the institutions. We need volunteers for all and he 

provided a flyer to the groups. The District has ordered copies of the Grapevine and La Vina for the 

County Jail. 

 
No Chair for CPC, PI or Treatment. 

 

Lit & Grapevine—Gene asked the GSRs to take 1 case of Big Books from inventory and donate to the 
VA. M/S and passed. 

Pink Can—Sally was absent, no money turned in this month. 

Schedules—Larry was absent; Wanda is home but needs assistance. 
 

DCM report—LaVon: None this month; still recovering from the work she has done on the Gratitude 

Banquet and the NY’s Party.  

 
No Old Business. 

 

New Business: La Von asked if the District wanted to host the 2011 Quarterly. After some discussion, a 
motion not to host was made, seconded and passed. 

A motion to postpone the next district meeting for a week in favor of Super Bowl Sunday was made, 

seconded, and passed. 
Mike proposed a Night Owl meeting and asked for GSR input as to its viability. All thought it would be a 

good idea as there used to be one years ago. 

 

No further business coming before the GSRs, La Von closed the meeting with the Lord’s Prayer.  


